
(BCN) The Center for Biological 
Diversity wants to get the lead out 
of the range of the critically endan-
gered California condor. 

Conservationists will urge the Cali-
fornia Fish and Game Commission 
Friday to approve a change in regu-
lations to ban the use of lead am-
munition for hunting game in the 
condor’s range. 

The Center for Biological Diversity 
said lead poisoning from ingesting 
lead ammunition found in carcasses 
is the leading cause of death for re-
introduced California condors. Only 
127 California condors currently fl y 
free in the wild, 70 of them in Cali-
fornia, conservationists say. 

Since 1992, at least 15 condor deaths 
in California and Arizona are known 
or suspected to have been caused by 
lead poisoning and on more than 
75 other occasions poisoned con-
dors required invasive, life-saving 
chelation therapy to “de-lead” their 
blood after feeding on lead-tainted 
carcasses, the CBD said. 

Five studies since 2006 provide 
evidence that the lead ammunition 
poisoning the condors comes from 

carcasses and gut piles left behind 
in the condor range by hunters, ac-
cording to the Center for Biological 
Diversity. 

The Center is urging the Commis-
sion to end the use of lead ammuni-
tion immediately for hunting in the 
condor range where safe, reliable 
and lead-free bullets and shot are 
available. 

The Center also wants the Commis-
sion to phase out the use of all lead 
ammunition for hunting statewide to 
protect bald eagles, golden eagles, 
turkey vultures and other avian spe-
cies that scavenge carrion. 

The other alternatives under consid-
eration by the Commission Friday 
are making no change to the regu-
lations, requiring non-lead bullets 
statewide and extending the lead 
ammunition ban to the historic Cali-
fornia condor range in the Southern 
Sierra Nevada that would include 
some deer hunt zones. 

The Commission has found that 
the proposed lead ammunition ban 
in the condor range will not cause 
any signifi cant changes to hunting 
programs administered by the De-
partment of Fish and Game or to the 
public as evidenced by the change 

to non-lead shot for waterfowl hunt-
ing several years ago. 

The Commission also found that al-
though the supply of non-lead am-
munition is limited and the price is 
slightly higher, neither of these fac-
tors will cause a signifi cant adverse 
economic impact to California’s big 
game hunters. 

The meeting is at 8:30 a.m. at the 
Bodega Bay Marine Laboratory’s 
Lecture Hall, 2099 Westside Road, 
Bodega Bay.
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